
Dear Families,

We're delighted to share that our recent sports week at the juniors was a tremendous success, thanks
to the incredible support of our staff and parents. 

Moreover, we have had an exciting line-up of visits and trips over this week including the Year 5 'Big
Camp' day at Hove Park and Year 4 visits to Yellowave. Our Year 5 pupils from both sites got to attend
Hove Park and take part in a range of collaborative team games, providing hands on experience and
skills learning. Year 2 have also been busy and visited the beach this week. On all of these trips we have
been so proud of our pupil's positive behaviour and working with others. 
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We are all looking forward to the upcoming summer fairs on all our sites organised by the PTA. The
fair is always a great opportunity for our school community to come together and we are looking
forward to seeing you all there and filling the day with laughter, games, and delicious treats,
making it a memorable day for all.

A reminder that due to the upcoming strike days next week on Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th
July the school will be closed. Our internal year group transition day has now moved to Friday 14th
July. This will provide an opportunity for all of our pupils to spend time in their new classrooms
with their teacher for the morning. 

As the warm weather continues, our pupils are enjoying the sunshine during their outdoor
activities. Please ensure children come to school with water, a sun hat and with sunscreen
protection applied on sunny days. 

Please continue to keep in contact with us – should you have any questions or concerns, contact us
via the following: 

West Hove Infant School 
hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 
01273 916707

Hove Junior School
hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916707

Hove Junior School Inclusion Team
inclusionteam@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916609

Best wishes, 
Maddie Southern and Lorna Cummings 

Diary Dates
3rd - 6th July - Y6 Blacklands Farm Trip
5th & 7th July - Strike days - school closed
13th July - Infants Sports Day  - Brunswick
15th July - PTA Summer fair - school
playgrounds
17th & 18th July - Y6 evening productions 
19th July - Juniors open afternoon and art
gallery
20th July - Y6 Silent Disco
21st July - Last Day of Term
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Year 4,5 and 6 Withdean Athletics 
event - 22.6.23 

The year 4, 5 and 6 Withdean Athletics events was a huge success! Children
took part in throwing, jumping and running events across the morning.

Overall, we came away with 18 medals! The atmosphere was electric, with
cheering, support and team work from start to finish.



Enjoy some of the great action shots below…








Year 5 'Big Camp' Day at Hove Park School
Year 5 had a fantastic trip to Hove Park School on Wednesday, where they got
to experience a range of different activities. These consisted of practicing the
art of safe fire lighting using flint and steel, learning basic first aid techniques
and pitching their own tent. Other highlights of the day included the children
completing an assault course, navigating a 'spiders web' (mission impossible

style! ) and working as a team to get everyone across a 'river' using only planks
and tyres. The children represented the school wonderfully and hopefully

have made memories to last a very long time!





 Our Baaaariliant 

Art Committee 

The Art Committee have been
really busy designing and

decorating our Shaun. After an
in-depth planning meeting, we

decided to incorporate a number
of the children’s ideas to create

our final design. 
Every child was then asked to

draw a flower that would be used
as a transfer. This ensured that
each child was able to add their

own personal touch. 
During the decorating stage, all
the children came out to help
bring our design to life. They

have all worked so hard and we
are so very proud of their final

creation. 
Bee-utiful is now ready to be

collected and put into
hibernation ready for the art trail
in September. We cannot wait to

go out and find her. 





The girls' team faced a tricky test away at Hangleton on Wednesday
14th June in a friendly match...TLDR: They passed.



As has often been the case when playing against Hangleton, the teams

were very evenly matched and the game went on without a goal for
some time. Hangleton pinned us back well, initially, and peppered our

goal with shots - although these were mostly from long-range and
didn't trouble Erin too much.



Eventually, we started to settle into the game and find some rhythm.

We started to move the ball forward more effectively but still
struggled to release decent efforts on goal. As we grew into the game

chances started to arrive though, and after a nice spell, Nancy
managed to find the back of the net with a well-taken finish to give us a

1-0 lead which we carried into half-time.



Heading into the second half, and with various substitutions made, we
pushed on for a second goal. We were looking much more assertive

and confident in our play and, eventually, a chance came. Alice, who
had been substituted on to play up front, held off her defender very

effectively and managed to get a strong shot way on goal, which rifled
into the bottom-right corner of the net. 2-0.



With a two-goal lead, and now mid-way through the second half, our

attention turned to defensive duties and protecting our winning
position. Sara and India, who had formed a human brick wall

throughout the match continued to deny the opposition incredibly
effectively. Sara hunted the ball down ferociously making it extremely
difficult for Hangleton to do anything when they had possession and

India repeatedly cleared the ball away from danger.




 



Girls Football





Friendly vs Hangleton





Grace K was also brought in to sit just in front of the defenders and

make as many tackles as possible, which she did brilliantly. Nicole also
helped out further up the pitch disrupting play well.

It was a great effort from all of the players and eventually, this got us
over the line, with the match finishing 2-0.



Well done to the team, who put in a well-rounded, strong performance,

and deserved the win.
 





Our school mental health ambassadors have taken part in an exciting project with our
senior mental health lead (Jen Beale), funded by Brighton & Hove Inclusion Support

Service (BHISS). The project was supported by John Khan and Tom Gould from Priority 1-
54 to promote pupil voice and whole-school approaches to mental health and emotional

wellbeing (MHEW).



The children took part in two creative workshops to gather their views around the mental
health provision at our school. We then created the films below showcasing their views

and ideas. We were so proud of the contributions all our mental health ambassadors
made.



Comments from the mental health ambassadors included: 



"I enjoyed working and talking about the school and our emotions to other people who I

wouldn't usually work with"
"I enjoyed the inclusiveness of the workshop because everyone got a turn to say

something"



In addition, a creative workshop was organised to enable the mental health ambassadors
and their parents and carers to work together at school. Comments from parents who

attended included:



'This workshop shows how important it is for children to have a voice and be heard' 
'We need to allow children to express their worries in lots of different ways' 

'Mental health needs to be part of everyday conversations'.



Next year we will be focusing on implementing the children's ideas and making our
mental health provision even better!




Mental Health Ambassador Project

SR/PR Film link: https://youtu.be/v2mYaofaZpM
HR Film link: https://youtu.be/oO6J-xOrNJw





Coping with Challenging Behaviour



As the summer approaches, you may be wondering how you are going
to manage meltdowns. Help is at hand - Connective Family has

produced a free guide to 'Managing Meltdowns'. Connective Family is
an organisation that supports professionals and parents and carers

through Connective Parenting. There are free resources and advice on
their website. You can access the website here. You can download the

free guide to managing meltdowns here.



https://connectivefamily.com/coping-with-challenging-behaviours/ 



Midday Supervisor required 

Supervise our children during lunchtimes, both in the playground and in the canteen 
Have a firm and fair approach with children from Reception to Year 6 
Have good inter-personal skills and a calm manner 
Be either first-aid trained or willing to undertake similar training 

 
We are looking for an MDSA to work with our friendly and supportive team of lunchtime staff
and play leaders. You will need to: 




Closing date 8th September 2023 
Interview date 15th September 2023 
Start date: TBC 

Hove Junior School & West Hove Infant School - Holland Road site 
Monday to Friday 12.00 – 1.00 pm (5 days per week)
Paid weeks per year 43.78 
Hourly rate £11.81 

To apply for this job, please complete an application form and return to the school office
or email it to: 
pambarry@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

 
Employment under the Federated Board includes all locations/sites where both schools operate. Under this

contract, you may be asked to work across different locations under the Federated Board, either temporarily or

permanently 

 
Hove Junior School and West Hove Infant School are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of

children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. All new staff will be DBS

(Disclosure Barring Service) checked at an advanced level.

We are proud that our school is a culturally rich and diverse place of learning, and we are keen to

encourage people from diverse ethnic backgrounds to apply and join our staff team. The school has a

strong focus on Equality, Diversity & Inclusion for our pupils, staff and governors and we are passionate

about creating an environment where every pupil can thrive. We are also very proud that Hove Junior

School is an Inclusion Quality Mark (IQM) Centre of Excellence. 

mailto:pambarry@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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Midday Supervisors required 
Hove Junior School – based at Portland Road site 

Monday to Friday 12.20 – 1.20 pm (5 days per week)
Paid weeks per year 43.78 
Hourly rate £11.81 
 
We are looking for MDSAs to work with our friendly and supportive team of lunchtime
staff and play leaders. You will need to: 



 Supervise our children during lunchtimes, both in the playground and in the 

canteen 
 Have a firm and fair approach with children from Year 3 to Year 6 
 Have good inter-personal skills and a calm manner 
 Be either first-aid trained or willing to undertake similar training 




Hove Learning Federation is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. 

Closing date 19th July 2023 
Interview date TBC 
Start date 4th September 2023 

To apply for this job, contact Kate Newman, Office Manager 
Email: katenewman@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 



Join us for a 

 Helping you support your child’s 

Portland Road: Tues 11th July 9.00-10.00
Holland Road: Thurs 13th July 9.00-10.00 

Come and hear from Claudine of Seascape Blue Coaching, founder of

Mother and Daughter Empowerment Circles and mum of 2, about how to:

 

for more info email::

Claudine@SeascapeBlue..co..uk

Workshop for parents

self-esteem,
body confidence and resilience

Suitable for parents of children of all ages and genders:
it’s never too early or too late to boost your child’s resilience and


wellbeing

• avoid passing down your struggles and hang ups to your child •

• help them feel good enough as they are, so the pressure of social


media and peers hurts less •
• enable them to avoid the traps of diet and beauty culture as they


grow up • 

More about Claudine:: www..seascapeblue..Co..uk 



Sun Safety at school!

The last six weeks of school are set to be waaarm! Keep
your children safe in the sun with these top tips: 

1. Make sure your child brings water to school each day. 
Adding an ice cube or frozen berries to it makes it 
extra refreshing! 
2. Use a roll on sunscreen for easy application in the 
mornings. Your child can bring these to school but 
must apply them themselves. Add a name in 
permanent pen to avoid losing it! 
3. Hats and sunglasses are great for midday play. 
Do not forget to label with a permanent pen. 
4. Snacks with a high water content like grapes are 
great for the end of day. Frozen fruit juice lollies are 
also popular! 
5. If buying a summer uniform for your child is a 
challenge, we have pre-loved ones available. Please 
speak to your class teacher, or a member of staff you 
feel comfortable talking to. We’re here to help! 

Wishing you a happy and safe summer season, 

The PSHE Team 





MHST newsletter: Transition 
Welcome to this edition of the MHST newsletter! 

through this time. 

responsible for their own homework schedule. It might be helpful to offer

your child more opportunities to plan their own schedules and be in control

of this during the lead up to the transition. 

To prepare for the increased homework demands, it is useful to set aside 
an area at home where they can focus and concentrate. Homework levels 
will increase at secondary school, so there may need to be a good balance 
between social activities. , clubs, etc. 
Managing independence becomes more important during the secondary 
school period. Your child may walk to school alone, or want to meet their 
new friends for parties. Why not sit down with your child and decide on the 
ground rules; think curfews, parties, and dating... 

Visiting the school and getting an idea of the environment can help put your
child at ease on the first day. Open days and orientation evenings are also a
great chance to meet others who will be in the same situation. Maybe go on
the bus together even if you usually drive. 

Maintaining friendships and making new friends over the summer is bound 
to be helpful, as they’ll likely only know a handful of people beforehand. For 
example, get them involved in community activities or holiday clubs. 

classrooms and new subjects to study. All the unknowns might
lead to worries, for example worries about getting lost, being 
late, detentions, homework, losing old friends, being with older
peers... Or your child might feel sad about leaving their old school
behind, where they had good friends, liked their teachers and 
had a good time over the years. Whatever the reasons, transition
is easier when we talk about what to expect. We wanted to reach
out to all of you who might have a child who is struggling with the
prospect of transitioning to secondary school, offer you some 

We wanted to dedicate this newsletter to the transition from

primary to secondary school, as we know that this change can be

an exciting time, but also a little bit scary for some. Children don’t

know what to expect, whether they will easily make new friends

and whether they will like it there. Secondary schools are typical-

Schedules and timetables will vary from day to day, and children are 

tips and strategies so that you, as a parent, can help your child 

ly a lot larger than primary schools, there are new teachers, new 

Psychoeducation 

Top Tips 



Other helpful resources 

For further support in Brighton and Hove:

Mental Health Support Team: 

Young Minds Top Ten Tips: https://www.youngminds.org.uk/media/2odjlktz/top-ten-tips-
for-parents.pdf 

Booklet for parent from Anna Freud: https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/
resources/supporting-childrens-transition-to-secondary-school-guidance-for-parents-and
-carers/ 

Transitioning to Secondary School – BBC Bitesize:

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/transitioning-to-secondary-school/zkc9pg8

can offer one to one or group intervention for children 
and teens with low mood. Please contact your school SENCO or Jaki Watkins:

jaki.watkins@brighton-hove.gov.uk 

Schools Wellbeing Service: can offer consultation and advice from Primary Mental 
Health Workers. Please email swsconsultationline@brighton-hove.gov.uk to organise 
an appointment. 

Community Wellbeing Service: can offer one to one and group intervention for mild to 
moderate mental health difficulties. Please visit www.brightonandhovewellbeing.org 
for further information. 

CAMHS: can offer intervention, assessments, and support for moderate to severe men-
tal health difficulties. Please visit www.sussexcamhs.nhs.uk for further information. 

Strategies 

Signposting 
Helpful Apps:

Worry management 

 
Seeing the other side 
The other thing our minds aren’t so good at, is seeing the posives.

We’re evoluonarily programmed to be aware of danger and things 
that might go wrong, as this helps us prepare and deal with those

situaons. However, in the case of worrying, this isn’t always helpful,

and we can counter this tendency, by encouraging our children to see

the other side of the coin. Instead of thinking of the things that can go

wrong, you can encourage them to think about how things might work

out. It might be helpful to ask quesons that help them reflect on mes
in the past where they have managed things well. 

Somemes children really struggle to manage all the worries they have
going round in their heads. They might be thinking of “what if...” 
quesons that focus on the things that might go wrong. One way to 
help your child is to ask whether there is anything they can do to solve
the worry. For example, if they worry they will get lost on the way to
their new school, you can pracce the route together, unl they feel
confident they know it. However, somemes there are worries that do not
have any concrete soluon, or you’ve already put plans in place to
address the worry. If this is the case, it is not helpful to keep thinking
about it, (this won’t solve the situaon or make anything beer, in fact it
oen tends to do the opposite)! For example, if they worry about be- ing
in a class with people they don’t know, thinking won’t change any- thing,
as that is out of their control. Therefore, it might be more helpful to let
the worry go, and move the focus to other things, such as reading a
book, playing a game or anything fun to distract. We know that the mind
isn’t that good at doing two things at once, so once we occupy it with
something else, the worries are bound to dri into the back- ground. 







 

TAKEPART Festival is back this 
Summer – get involved 

Applications are open until Monday 20 March 2023 for organisations interested
in getting involved in this year's TAKEPART Festival. 

Being part of the festival is a fantastic opportunity for you to: 

After a few years off, TAKEPART Festival of Sport & Activity is back 
this summer and we’re looking for local sports clubs and activity 
groups to get involved. 

TAKEPART is an award-winning free festival celebrating community sport, dance, 
exercise and physical activity. This year it’s running from Saturday 17 until Sunday 
25 June. 

It showcases the great opportunities for people of all ages and abilities and across all 
areas of the city to lead healthy and active lifestyles. It’s an easy way for people to 
try out activities and find out more about what’s available for them. 

Help people discover the activities you offer 

If you provide local dance, sport, fitness, cycling, walking, or any other activities that 
help people get out and move more, we’d like you to be a part of this year’s event. 
We are looking for clubs, groups, gyms, instructors and any other organisations who 
want to help people to be active in Brighton & Hove. 

Find out more 

Register now to be part of the festival 






 


 

Look at the TAKEPART web pages 
Call the Healthy Lifestyles team on 01273 294589 

raise the profile of your organisation 
promote the opportunities you provide in the city 
increase your membership 
link with local schools and colleges, as well as other local organisations and groups
find new coaches and volunteers 
support a city-wide initiative to get people moving more and live healthier lifestyles 
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https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/libraries-leisure-and-arts/sport-and-activity/takepart-how-get-involved
https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/content/leisure-and-libraries/sport-and-activity/takepart-festival-sport-and-physical-activity
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Cost of Living
For useful information on the Cost of Living crisis, please click on this link:



https://www.which.co.uk/topic/cost-of-living


